B O R O U G H   O F   K E T T E R I N G

STANDARDS ADVISORY COMMITTEE

Meeting held: 25th March 2013
Present:
Stuart Kilpatrick (Independent Member) (Chair)


Councillors Edwards, Groome and Manns (Borough 

     Councillors)

Lloyd Landry (Independent Member)


Brian Christie (Independent Member)

Also Present:
Mike Sawford (Independent Person)

Sue Lyons (Monitoring Officer)


Anne Ireson (Administrator)

12.STA.07
APOLOGIES


Apologies for absence were received from Julie Miller (Independent Member) and Neil Matthew (Town Council Representative)
12.STA.08
MINUTES

RESOLVED
that the minutes of the meeting of the Standards Committee held on 28th June 2012 be approved as a correct record and signed by the Chair.
12.STA.09
ROLE OF THE INDEPENDENT PERSON (A1)

A report was submitted which informed the Committee of the appointment of Mr Mike Sawford as Independent Person at a meeting of Kettering Borough Council held on 22nd January 2013.  The report also considered the role of the Independent Person.

Mr Mike Sawford was welcomed to the meeting. It was noted that the Independent Person did not have voting rights on the Standards Advisory Committee in order to maintain the independent nature of the role.

The Committee was advised that Mike Sawford and the Monitoring Officer had attended a seminar given by Paul Hoey of Hoey Ainscough Associates Ltd. Paul Hoey was previously the Chair of the Standards Board.

Discussion was held on the draft protocol relating to the role of the Independent Person.  The protocol reflected the nature of the role and responsibilities involved.  The Committee commented as follows:-

· The draft protocol encompassed recommended best practice

· The independent person should be at 'arms length' and any contact by the subject of the complaint or the complainant should be made through the Monitoring Officer

· Very few complaints had been made in recent years – what would be the role of the independent person if this trend continued?

· Town and Parish Councils should be made aware of the role of the Independent Person

· A reserve Independent Person should be appointed

· The Monitoring Officer can still be contacted for advice and the Independent Person can only be contacted through the Monitoring Officer

It was noted that, as very few complaints had been made in the past, it was proposed to review the arrangements as appropriate. The post of reserve Independent Person would be advertised following the Northamptonshire County Council elections in May 2013.

RESOLVED
that:-


(i)
the  appointment of Mike Sawford as the Independent Person be noted; and


(ii)
the comments made above be considered on adoption of the Independent Member Protocol.

12.STA.10
REGISTER OF MEMBERS' INTERESTS – BOROUGH, TOWN AND PARISH COUNCILS


A report was submitted which informed Members of the Committee of the current position with regard to the return of Members' Interest Forms under the new Standards regime and notified the Committee of the adoption of the Code of Conduct by the Town and Parish Councils.


Members were advised that all Register of Interest forms had been returned by Borough Councillors and were being updated as necessary.

It was noted that some Town and Parish Councillors had yet to return their forms. However, staff were now contacting town and parish councillors who had not returned their forms and these were now being submitted.


It was noted that all Town and Parish Councils in the Borough had adopted the Kettering Borough Council code of conduct, although they had been entitled to adopt their own code, including that suggested by NALC.

RESOLVED
that the current position with regard to the Register of Members' Interest forms be noted.
12.STA.11
UPDATE ON STANDARDS REGIME


The Monitoring Officer gave a verbal update on the Standards regime and circulated some fact sheets  for information:

· on pecuniary interests,

· the revised DCLG Guidance on transparency on public interests 
· the recent changes to the seven principles of public life 

· conduct of standards hearings
It was noted that training for Borough Councillors would take place in the near future. A summary document would be produced and circulated for members based on the above fact sheets.  It was suggested that training for town and parish councillors also be offered.

Members were asked to reflect on the information circulated and feed back any comments to the Monitoring Officer.  Members were also invited to submit individual suggestions as to the role between the Independent Person, the Independent Members of the Committee, the Statutory Officer Group and the Standards Advisory Committee.

(The meeting started at 7.00 pm and ended at 7.42 pm)

Signed ……………………………………………..

Chair

AI
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